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Dear Chair Hokama: 
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SUBJECT: PRE-BUDGET SESSION PRESENTATION (DEPARTMENT OF PARKS 
AND RECREATION) (HFC-13(4)) 

This is in response to your March 18, 2019 request for status update on the Helene Hall 
septic system improvements. 

We are in the process of executing the design contract with Kennedy-Jenks Consultants 
("KJ"). To date, As-Built drawings and other relevant information has been shared with KJ for the 
evaluation of alternatives and the following has been determined: 

1 . Treatment Alternatives: Evaluation of three (3) wastewater treatment systems to achieve 
the desired R-1 effluent quality. 

2. Disposal Alternatives: Compare disposal methods for the water including continuing 
trucking it and discharging into other septic systems, or pumping it up the hill for irrigation 
at the local county park. 
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We have also initiated discussions with HRP Hana LLC to obtain an easement for the 
proposed R-1 effluent force main. 

Once the contract is executed, KJ will complete a short technical study, construction plans 
and specifications so we can obtain a contractor to install the improvements. We will also need 
to finalize an easement with HRP Hana LLC. 

Lastly, the Department attended the Hana Community Meeting hosted by Councilmember 
Sinenci on March 20, 2019. Councilmember Sinenci and the community were updated on this 
project. 

If you have any other questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Eric Nakagawa at Ext. 
7417. 

Sincerely, 

'!6::.Mfr-
Director of Environmental Management 


